
  
   

 

NEWS RELEASE 
Paul M. Tiernan, Chief of Police 

 

March 22, 2013 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

 
SUBJECT: TRAFFIC ALERT – Road Closure 

 
Due to a car accident that resulted in downed electrical wires, S. College Ave between Main 
Street and Park Place will be closed until at least 4:00p.m.  Motorists are urged to avoid the 
area.   
 
An update will be sent when S. College Ave is reopened. 
 
 
 
 

 
The Newark Police Department affirms that all defendants are presumed innocent until proven 
guilty beyond a reasonable doubt. 
 
Media Contact: Cpl. James N. Spadola, Public Information Officer, 302-366-7110 ext. 140 or 
james.spadola@cj.state.de.us. 
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